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us & Succulent e_gﬁm have .«6: grown?

._Nuwaw 3&340 to Southern Arizona. 3“9,8 and article by Vonn Watkins

If «6; are a new no:no»owoM monon_n that has If you are ﬁﬁnmbm to start your own Arizona col-
been growing and collecting for years... How lection it is ‘always helpful to learn more about
many individuals can say that they have an = the plants and their growing conditions. Some
Arizona nmnEm Collection or an Arizona Cactus books that may aid you are The Cucti of the

, United States and Canada by Lyman Benson,
The Cacti of Arizona by Lyman Benson, The
Cactus Family by Edward F Anderson as well as
several other publications. Web resources to
consider are the Arizona Department of
Agriculture Native Plant list at bitp.//www.
agriculture.state.az.us/PSD/nativeplants.btm
and En Arizopd Native Plant Soclety mmOBﬂ i < Hscobaria vivipara var. bisbeeand was for-ma

Page at bitp.//AZNPS.org. Other resources —  yours known as a Coryphantba wntil vecent taxa-
would include talking to plant growers and col- nomic studies placed it within Escobgria.

lectors who can help you get started, It is impor- : NERRT .
tant to remember that Arizona has some fascinat- . : stibsp, macdougalit is
ing cacti and other succulent plants and obtain- - ; W noted for having.a
ing and maintaining a collection would requite : F W sticky white latex
desired effort and knowledgc. Let’s not forget sap. =

that many of our own native plants can’t be seen
in major Gardens within the state so start grow- =
ing Arizona cacti and other succulents today!

go:m nmnﬁ mba oﬂrﬁ. mcnnEQ:m in our mE..
aahm _9: Ea ﬁﬂ.moz that can. mmw they E:& a

Cacti wotld be someone to vn E”_E_H.nn indeed.
While plants can be sometimes casy to obtain at : ) ; , o
local nurseries; those really-difficult to find can N Yo s . Echinomastus

be easily and economically grown from seed. . , . = erectrocentrus is
Th d lly be found f; local “ 4 e 5 another Southern }
e seed can usually be found from many loc Myt : : 1 Avizoma plant that

as'well as mail order sources. bas an increasingly

A magnificent Qo@b@&:@a recurvata in unstable. habitat

within the Atascosa mauntains of Southern Arizona.
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Next Meetings

Thursday, June 7 at 7:00pm
Tucson Botanical Gardens
2150 N. Alvernon Way
Tucson, AZ 85712

Refreshments

Those people with family names
beginning with A to B please bring your choice
of refreshments to the next meeting.

Everyone is welcome!
Bring your friends,
come join the fun

and meet the cactus and
succulent community.

Tucson
Botanical
Gardens




- Taurspay, Juxe 7, 2001

Bnenmal ‘Convention 2001 7:00pm
~ Sunday, July 1 - Friday, July 6 Tucson Botanical Gardens
Wooc@and Hills, California 2150 N. Alvernon Way

Center Marriott ~ Peter G. Bish
850.0xnard Street L -
oodland Hills, CA 91367 v will present v
one: (818) 887-4800 Peniocereus greggii.

Fax: (818) 347-0907 .
wcmartiot@aol.com - and other Desert Gems

cg,;lve,,ﬁon Chairman: 'Peter Wﬂi discuss'the very popular but well h1d-

Duke Benadom den Queen of the Night, Pentocereus greggii
dukeb@advancedbmmcs com ‘and shed some light on others in this geaus. He
‘Ho sted by: will also taIk about some of h /other cacti that
can be found in SouthernAriZ 12 and displ:

The Los Angeles Cactus & Succulent Society some of those plants from his c@@ect

 Information:
Art Chavez, Host Chair, Peter Bish a. formcr N S:an : CSS lgpas hvad in
(818) 363-3432 color@gte net ince 1

LoWilla Wilson, CSSA Secretary
. Lowilla.wilson@att.net

_ Register Now
on line at the CSSA Web Site:
http//www.cssainc.org/
. or ccmtact Mindy Fusaro (775) 751 1320

freasurezggssaine. org 1956 and shortly thereaftcr disco
‘ — }wonderful spiny creatures calzk:d cacti”. He
2001 Meeting Schedule » - soon became'an avid collector and fm‘ 6 y ;
-4 ch ul - ‘was the seed buyer/distributor for the British
June 7
July1-6 National Society.

The Biennial Convention of The Cactus and :
Succ“lﬂ nt Society of America ‘ S‘:‘ ,;equ;nt t

¢ to ustmka where he made good

ociety of. South Austr:ﬂla
was. abie to haﬂd—dehver an

“glephant
. Director of

yeairs"(from 1956 to 1984) whlch//mclud’ (
: 'years Wi the B/ﬁtlsthmbassy (197@-73)

: of A College of Pharmacy, Room 553




England he was assigned to the Ministry build-
ings in London, at St Giles Court, wher@ he
remained until hlS fetitement in early 1984

He and his wife, Mary Jane were married i in
* Wadsworth, London in 1983. Upon leaving the
OD in early 1984, he immediately came on
beard with Hughs Aircraft in Tucson where he
setired (again) in early 1993. He then served 6
years as a Director on the Green Valley ‘
Rccreaﬁon Board: -

‘ Bemg a mathematician ajsways and forever at
‘heart, he continues doing accounting and tax
-~ work for local clients at both homes inArizona,
one in the desert and: one in the mountains. Of
course he addi naﬁy'tends to his collections of
cagti and other : succulcnts at both locati :

The Tucson Botanical Gardens
Annual Weird Plant Sale 2001

Please donate your extra plants for the TCSS
participation in the Weird Plant Sale to be held
on June 23rd. If you would like to donate some
specimen Cacti & other Succulents for the TCSS

Silent Auction or to be sold individually,

Please call Jack Ramsey at 888-6137.
All donations will be greatly appreciated!

CSSA Journals etc. to be bound

The club will be sending
it’s journals to be bound very soon.
There is a price break for more binding jobs,
so we are receptive to the idea of having your
private journal collections bound also.
Call Jenny Coniglio at 546-3684
for more information.

e

I you have any ideas for workshop topics or.
.speakers please let us know. We welcome

we will have a spgc:lai st spcaker and a
silent auction with special items to be auc-
tioned off. The central theme for the confer-
ence is: Sonoran IV 4 5th Season’? Thanks
to those that submitted entries for the “hame.
the conference contest”.

your input because it’s your coﬁfcrence One








































. Octob 2r 2001

mgasvu October 21st
‘8:00am to ?ca.ﬁ:—

& 2150 N. Alvernof ﬁa%
> This i$ a meeting to start mn:Em otganized mﬁ&

portunity to w&ﬁ% for mek.nm:% gm‘n
| to some of the

important trip. -
seat on th bu

1'so ﬁ&aﬂ ‘are you 2»:5@ mon. «Mn
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Next Meeting
Sunday, October 7 at 3:00, 4:00 & 5:00pm
The Home of Charles & Connie Bachman
7480 N. Calle Sin Desengano
' Tucson, AZ 85712

October Refreshments
All refresbments will be provided by TCSS at the
October event. Thanks should be extended to our
Hostess Chairperson, Patsy Frannea for ber great
work with preparing the refresbments.

Everyone is welcome!
Bring your friends,
come join the fun

and meet the cactus and
succulent community.

Alvernon Way




be sure to mark your
th.is a Sonoran IV meet-

the Pima County Garden F.
son Center on east Tanque Verd iaoad ,




’Iixesday, October?:». .
Tuesday,. November 13
December 11
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Next Meeting

Thursday, November 1 at 7:00pm
Tucson Botanical Gardens
2150 N. Alvernon Way
Tucson, AZ 85712

Refreshments
Those people with family names
beginning with G to N, please bring your choice
of refresbments to the next meeting.

Everyone is welcome!
Bring your friends,
come join the fun

and meet the cactus and
succulent community.

Tucson
Botanicat
Gardens

Alvernon Way

ing partnersmps 0
that our first salva,
at the Amphithe







Cactus & Succulent Education at
the Pima County Garden Fair

This event has given our club the opportunity

to provide some valuable information to some
of the many visitors that attend the Garden
Fair twice a year. This yeat’s event was on
Sunday, October 21 at the Lew Sorensen ;
Center on East Tanque Verde Road. Plant educa-
tion and discussion was provided by Mark .

-~ Sitter and several other members. Jack and

. Helen Ramsey did another great job in main-

_ taining our area and keeping track of sales.

Many salvage plants were Siven new homes by

members of the community. The Garden Fair

. plant sales had increased over all this year and
~ varieties of plants could be found all around
the grounds. Other TCSS members with a sale
area at the event was B & B Cactus Farm
attended by Karen Mott and Pat Herman along
with Bob & Beverly White who were also in

_ attendance.Thanks to all our members who
came by and helped with evcrythmg o

Our 'I‘hanksto Charlie & Connie ]

. On behalf of the. membersmp 1 would hke to
 thank Charlie and Connie Bachman for mvmng

~all of us to visit their home and garden.

. Around 70 members and guests came out for a.
beautiful day. Agaves, refreshments, £
and great conversation were all arou
let’s not forget to thank Patsy Franne ,
preparmg the excellcnt rcfreshmcnts.

2001 Meetmg Schcdule s
‘ November 1
Hohday Party December 9

2001 Board Meetmg Schedule
Two Board Meetings remain fo 001 :
Tuesday, November 6
Tuesday, December 11 ,

Board Me are at the
Uof A College of Pharmacy, Room 333

“All Board Members please mark your calendar and
don’t forget that your pmsence is very important.

THURSDAY, NovEmBER 1, 2001
7:.00pm
Tucson Botanical Gardens
2150 N. Alvernon Way

Greg Starr
will present
Hunting Agaves in Mexico

‘Greg’s presentation wﬂl con51st ‘of showing sam-
ples, discussing the vanct}iz;eof Agaves found, and a
slide presentauon of some plaats in habitat,

. Mexican Agaves cover all the vanation found in
- the genus. Both inflorescence types (spicate and

paniculate) are represented. Offsetting and non-
offsetting types are found.-Narrow leaves and

. broad leaves, and desert, high montane, and tropi-
- cal types are a_ll found in Memco '

workmg in the Iandscape mdustry; he went back
to school. He received a masters. degree in Plant

- Sciences with a dual emphasis on botany and -

horticulture. While working on hi
degree, Greg worked under the
Warren Jones and Dr. Charles Mz
first hand many aspects of colle‘

aster’s

age of both
. He learned
_g» expcdxtmns‘ ‘

- Upon graduatmg from thc Umversﬁy of Anzona a

second time, Greg started his nursery (imagina-
tively called Starr Nursery) in 1985, and through
the years has collected, tested, and introduced
many Chihuahuan Desert plants into the land-
scape industry. He has written amanegfaph on
the genus Hesperaloe, and has recently focuscd
his attention to the genus Agave

This should be a great presentatlon thétt will give
“a much needed look at Agaves in their natural

sctting. Everyone should.come brmg'a friend
and enjoy Greg's perspccnve on thcse xmportant
garden plants. s



SunpaY, DEcEMBER 9, 2001
- 12:00 Noon
- ,,';I‘nCSon Botanical Gardens
) 2150 N Alvernon Way

’Ihcson Cactus & Succulent
Society - Annual Holiday
Party and Luncheon

Joinus Sunday December 9th, for our annual
Holiday gathering at Tucson Botanical Gardens.
This will be an excellent opportunity to meet
with your fellow Cactus & Succulent friends,
have some excellent food and enjoy the festivi-
ties, awards; gifts and giveaways. Further details
will be arranged and planned during our next
board meeting and will appear in the December
Desert Breeze. Please plan to attend this once a
year: gathermg to celebrate the holidays and to
have some fun and good times with members,
friends and visitors. Everyonc will be expecting
you to attcnd'

NeW Newsletter Editor Needed

A new Edﬂ:or for the Desert Breeze is needed for
next year. If you have good graphic and editorial
skills as well as a love for Cactus & Succulents
please contact a board member or just come to
one of our upcoming board meetings. Your help
and dedmatmn wﬂl always be appreciated and
needed.

Does anyo'n‘e have Mammillaria goldii?
Bill Munkacsy has asked me to put this in the
newsletter. He writes: 1 am a member of the

C&SS of San Jose. I am looking for small plants of

Mammﬂlaﬁa goldn for propagat:on purposes.
Thanks,
"Bill Munkacsy" bill munkacsy@hotmaﬂ com

Please E-mail Bill if you know thre he can get
this spccms(

- nations; with first ¢

- species of cacti-and oth

Newsletter of the Tucson Cactus & Succulent Society .

November Words
by Vonn Watkins

For anyone that has been wanting to take a nice
day trip to one of Arizona’s choice garden desti-
bus transportation, enjoy
juice, sodas and other refreshments provided
during the trip and have a great free lunch ©
catered by Los Hermanos Restaurant, then you -
need to be on the bus with all of us on Saturday;
November 3rd.This trip to Boyce Thompson
Arboretum State Park in Superior, Arizona
will give everyone Zopportumty to see this
great botanical experience and be guided by one
of our own members, Pete Petrie. Members will
also have an opportunity to explore areas on
their on and see some of the more than 800
ucculents. I have vis-
- since coming to

ited there almost every e

_ Arizona in the early 80’s and for anyone interest-
“ed in plants, Boyce Thompson should be seen by

all. This will be our last outing this year so be

sure to get your seat on the bus.

~ On November 1st our rcgular meeting will fea-

ture Greg Starr. Greg will give us his exclusive
views on finding Agaves in Mexico. Be sure to

‘attend this presentation.

- We will also be electing new officcrs to'the..

board. Please vote and help in selectmg next

~ year’s new board members. Your vote is very

important in keeping our club ‘moving in the
right direction and workmg to unprove ‘

- Our annual TCSS Holiday Party at the Tucson

Botanical Gardens will be held on Sunday,
December 9th.This year we will celebrate and -

 remember many achievements over the year and.

enjoy a great lunch with other members, family,

* friends and visitors. Please plan to attend this

very enjoyable event

Thanks,Vonn
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Next Meeting

Sunday, December 9 at 12:00noon
Tucson Botanical Gardens
2150 N. Alvernon Way
Tucson, AZ 85712

Holiday Luncheon & Party
Please bring a dish of your choice and enjoy the
company of other Cactus & Succulent friends.
Please bring a plant related gift to join in the
Jun of the gift exchange and a donation to the
Community Food Bank .

Everyone is welcome!
Bring your friends,
come join the fun
and meet the cactus and
succulent community.

Tucson
Botanical
Gardens

Alvernon Way

Pima Rd.

© Chandier (480—963
’ m acqmrmg hundrcds

_SaddleBrooke Resort Commumty in Southcfn
’Fm } County. -‘

Our sincere and re ,
~toward Don Fickett of Saddleﬂroeke Develfapment

By Cbris Monrad

Durmg July August, September, and October the ,
Salvage Crew completed the bulk of its work at.
the newest construction phase mthm the

Company and their parent com“j;j”‘,y: Robson
Communities for partnering wit i

undertaking. We I
with SaddleBrook,

With the assistan of some twenty-odd crew
members (you all know whe you 4
twelve weekends, Well >

faciculatus, Echinocereus fendleri var rectz‘spinus?
and some possible hybrid plants of unknown ori-
gin. Vanou\‘ Opunuas and Cylmdropuntlas

vwzﬁam subsp bis,
wzslzzemz Mammi‘

-1061) was :31' ’ratcglc partncr
I for distribution -

g






A Thanks from Peter & Mary Jane Bish

Peter and Mary Jane Bish would like to thank
those members that came to their open house
garden event on October 13th. Alan Phipps of
Bristol, England and a member of the British
Cactus & Succulent Society ‘extends his thanks
to the TCSS members for sharing their time
and interests with him. It was a good opportu-
nity for everyone to share and discuss. their
experience and knowledge.

The TCSS Sonoran IV Conference
will be held on
May 3, 4 & 5, 2002
at Inn Suites Hotel

More information will be coming your
way after the first of the year.

2001 Meeting Schedule
Holiday Party December 9

2001 Board Meeting Schedule
One Board Meeting remains for 2001

Tuesday, December 11
Last Board Meeting in 2001
Uof A College of Pharmacy, Room 333

All Board Members please mark your calendar and
don’t forget that your presence is very important.

2002 Meeting Schedule
Fach meeting will be held on the first Thursday
of each month unless indicated differently.

January 3 ‘
February 7
March 7
April4
May 3, 4 & 5 Sonoran 1V
June 6
- July 4
August 1
September 5
October 3
November.7 ~
Holiday Party December 8 .

Sunpay, DEceMBER 9, 2001
12:00 Noon

Tucson Botanical Gardens
2150 N. Alvernon Way

Tucson Cactus & Succulent
Society - Annual Holiday
Party and Luncheon

Join us Sunday, December 9th for our annual
Holiday gathering at Tucson Botanical Gardens.
Everyone is invited so please bring.a friend or

a guest. This will be an excellent opportunity to
meet with your fellowCactus & Succulent friends,
have some excellent food and enjoy the festivities,
awards, gifts and giveaways.

Please bring a dish of food at your selection and
if you choose to: participate in the gift exchange
just bring a small or large gift (your choice $5

or more in value), containing a cactus & succulent
related item. It is more fun if your gift is wrapped
so please do your best. You must bring a gift to

~ participate in the gift exchange. This will be an

excellent time for everyone to attend this once
a year gathering to. celebrate the holidays and to
relax, have some fun and good times with every-
one. Sl '

The club will provide Turkey, Ham, Rolls, Gravy,
Drinks and all the necessary eating utensils. Your
specml dish will be added to the table and we all
will join in on this once a year event. After the

* meal we will have a shott awards presentation

followed by the ycarly gift exchange ,

2 We wﬂl also be expecting evcryom: to bring in

‘a pon-perishable item for the Community Food
Bank. Your donations will help many others in the

“area to have food for the holidays. We will accept
“alt your donations and deliver thentto the Food
* Bank. :

- This year we will celebrate and remember many

achievements over the year and enjoy a great
lunch with other members, family, friends and visi-
tors. Please plan to attend t:his very enjoyable
event.



THURSDAY, JANUARY 3, 2002
7:00pm

Tucson Botahical Gardens
2150 N. Alvernon Way

David Yetman
- ~will present '
The Big Ones: Columnar Cacti
and the People Who Use Them

Davxd will take us on a tour of big cactus from
the U'S., Mexico, Ecuador, and Argentina, describ-
ing the1r importance in the lives of the native
people and the lands where they grow. David
was originally scheduled to speak for the club in
November, but "The Desert Speaks’ needed his
help in Baja with a program being filmed there.

David is a research social scientist at the
Southwest Center of the University of Arizona.
He conduicts intensive social and ecological
studies of indigenous péople and their lands,
which includes the role of great cacti in native
cultures. His research activities have taken him
from the southwestern U.S. into Mexico and
points south as he investigates historic human
geography. Prior to his adventures with giant
cacti and indigenous people to the south, David
spent 12 years on the Pima County Board of
Supervisors, and was the executive dmector of
the ’Pucson Audubon Seciety.

HIS béoks mclude, W%ere the Desert Meets the
Sea:A Trader in the Land of the Seri Indians

(1988), Sonora: An Intimate Geography (1996), -

and Scattered Round Stones:A Mayo Village in
Sonora (1998). He is co-editor of Gentry's Rio
Mayo Plants: The Tropical Deciduous Forest and
Environs of Northwest Mexico, and The Tropical
Deciduous Forest of Alamos: Biodiversity and
Conservation in an Endangered Ecosystem. Hxs
latest book, Mayo Etbnobotany: Knowledge,
Land, and Tradition in Northwest Mexzco,was
written with Thomas Van Devender and will be
available mJanuary 2002 ,

Be surc to attend this presentation and start the ’

new year on a very positive note!

Newsletter of the Tucson Cactus & Succulent Society

December Words

by Yonn Watkins

We've had a great time this fall participating in a
number of activities. I want to thank Pete Petrie
and the staff at Boyce Thompson Arboretum
State Park for-giving our members a fantastic
tour of the park on November 3rd. Everyone
truly enjoyed the bus trip, the park, the lunch
and of course seeing all the great plants. Thanks
again Pete for all your great work and efforts.
You're doing a great job at one ofArizom s pre-
miere destination for plant lovers. -

Ido hope everyone will try to attend the 'ECSS :
Holiday Party at the Tucson Botanical
Gardens on Sunday, December 9th.This 3 yéar

" we will celebrate and remember many achieve-

ments over the year and enjoy a great lunch
with other membets; family, friends and visitors.
I look forward to seeing you all there.

We have a new newsletter editor for.next year.
Barry McCormick has volunteered to do the
newsletter and will start with the January issue.

- Please help Barry in any way you can in 2002.

The TCSS Board has voted me in as President
until 2002. The board made it official at the

~ early November board meeting so I will try to

do my best until the new year
continue paft1c1pat1ng and
of activities in 2002,

1do plan to
ona vamcty

As you already know we Wﬂl be cmmtmg-the

election ballots on December 9th and Wendy
Beall will anniounce the newly elected | fﬁcers :
and Board members at the Hahdafy Party '

' 1 want'to thank everyone fora grcat year and
also thank all our members for their participa-

tion and for ail the really hard work from so

- many dedicated individuals. You are all making
. the TCSS a really fun and exciting cluband an

orgamzatlon you should all be proud of

: Thanks Vohn
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